 Newcastle Airport Consultative Committee:  Quarterly Meeting 3rd September 2019.
There were 11 members of the committee and NIA staff present and 6 apologies.

1. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted. 
2. Matters arising. Hazlerigg Parish Council have declined an invitation to be represented on the committee however it was decided to keep the issue under review. The trip around the airport to review the disabled passenger experience will take place when the chair is available. A presentation on the Wayfinding strategy will be given at the next meeting.
3. Elections were held to elect the chair, vice-chair and secretariat for the ensuing year and the current incumbents were unanimously re-elected.
4. Chairman’s Business. The Vice-chair advised the committee that the Chair was recovering well and expected to be at the December Meeting. 
5. Noise Sub-Committee. Following the formation of a Noise Sub-Committee a meeting is being set up and this will include members of Heddon Parish Council and ANAG and local Environmental Health Officers as well as Local Council representatives. This committee will consider only noise related matters and will report back to the ACC in due course. ANAG have formalised their organisation and have provided details of their constitution which is most helpful.
6. Airport Company Report. An update of the business situation was given and passenger movements showed a small 2% decline which was mainly due to a temporary reduction of Emirates flights during the runway resurfacing at Dubai. Loganair have launched a new route to Aberdeen. The Airport continues to score well in terms of quality surveys and the new Meet and Greet parking facility is performing exceptionally well and the Committee will be given a tour at a future date. The new Taxi waiting area is being well supported with some teething problems receiving attention. The Airport continues to publicise the facility to taxi firms and individual drivers and the police are also monitoring off site parking and advising drivers of the facility.
7. The Airport gave a most interesting presentation on Sustainable Aviation to the committee.
8. AOB. A briefing was given on the effects of Brexit on the Airport operations and an update will be given at the next meeting. The yellow and green lanyard for passengers with disabilities has been well received and is helping staff to identify passengers to receive appropriate support..
9. The next committee meeting will be on Tuesday 3rd December at 10.00am at Newcastle International Airport.

